MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
SPECIAL MEETING

March 22, 2021

MEETING

The Manchester Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled and duly advertised
meeting on Monday, March 22, 2021, which was called to order at 1:30 p.m. by
Chairperson Wingert. Due to Governor Wolf's July 16, 2020 action to limited gatherings

and distancing requirements associated with COVID-19 pandemic, the public meeting
was held virtually.

PARTIES PRESENT

Lisa D. Wingert, Chairperson Timothy R. James, Manager/Secretary
Rodney K. Brandstedter, Vice-Chair Danelle L. Goodwin, Asst. Secretary
Beth Brennan, Supervisor Lawrence V. Young, Solicitor

John W. Inch, Jr., Supervisor Daniel Hoff, YAUFR Fire Chief

Debra K. McCune, Supervisor

PUBLIC COMMENT

Chairperson Wingert invited the public to ask questions or offer comments about any
item on the agenda as the board considers each item. She advised that the board would
recognize the public at the conclusion of the agenda items for any questions or
concerns about non-agenda items.

BUSINESS

Ordinance #2021-02 - Concord Public Finance — Refinance

Attorney Laura Kurtz of Eckert Seamans provided a report of a public advertisement
mistake relative to the March 9, 2021 Board of Supervisors action to adopt an ordinance
to authorize the financing for Series 2021 ($3,243,000) and Series 2021A ($2,561,300)
as summarized in item #5 of the March 9, 2021 manager’'s report. Attorney Kurtz
reported the requirement to consider the readoption of Ordinance #2021-02 now that
the required advertising in York Newspapers has been satisfied. Ms. McCune made a
motion, seconded by Mr. Inch, adopt Ordinance #2021-02 authorizing the issuance of

general obligation debt totaling $5,804,300 (inclusive of refinancing Series 2015
General Obligation Bond).

Motion carried. Ayes-5 Nays-0.

RECOGNITION OF PUBLIC PRESENT

In accordance with Act 93 of 1998 (Sunshine Law), Ms. Wingert recognized any
participants who wished to address the board.
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OTHER BUSINESS/REPORTS

Mr. James reported that on March 16, 2021 the Board of Supervisors met virtually to
hold an executive session regarding the negotiations with the sale of the York City
Sewer System.

ADJOURNMENT
Being no further business, Ms. Wingert made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:36
p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

TRJ/jas



